

## Proposed Regulation to Transition Blue Box Program to Full Producer Responsibility

On January 28, 2021 Regional Council made the following decision:

- Council endorse comments identified in Attachment 1, which were submitted to the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks in response to Environmental Registry of Ontario posting 019-2579: A proposed regulation, and proposed regulatory amendments, to make producers responsible for operating Blue Box Programs.
- The Regional Clerk circulate this report to the local municipalities and the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks, Association of Municipalities of Ontario, Regional Public Works Commissioners of Ontario, and Environment and Climate Change Canada.